

Taking Christ to the Nations

News from the Huyhua family in Lima Peru

October 2024

Beloved brothers and sisters, once again our good God has given us the opportunity to share with you His goodness in the work that He has given us here in Peru and in other places.

Evelyng's Trip to Curazao: My wife traveled for ten days with a group of ladies from our church for a conference on the island of Curazao, in the Dutch Antilles. God gave her the opportunity to share with ladies from other countries and to visit sisters in Christ whom she has known for many years. I stayed in Peru with my two sons, David and Nathan, and God gave me a good time with them as well.

Teaching: We are always involved in teaching, both in the Sunday church services and Monday - Friday in La Roca Christian school. We also teach families on Thursdays & Fridays; have youth group on Saturdays; we supervise the three youth meetings: teens, college/career, and singles; and on Tuesdays & Wednesdays we give devotionals to the teachers of La Roca Christian School.



As you can see, brothers and sisters, our calling and joy is to continue serving God by training new leaders and strengthening those already in leadership.

We ask you to pray that God will provide the necessary funds to be able to continue doing this wonderful work.

We also have an invitation to go to Colombia in November. We will go to both Bogota and Medellin where (if God allows) we will teach at a family camp and teach on Revelation at a church conference.



We ask for prayers that God would continue to give us the opportunity (not only in our country, but also in others) to be able to continue our ministry work through His Word and to make known His pleasing will.

I want to tell you about a young man from our church. His name is **Flavio Espinoza**. During these past years, we have seen him grow in the grace and strength of the Lord, and he will one day be a replacement for me. For this reason, we are spending time training him personally so that God's vision would be passed clearly to him and one day he will take our place in leadership.



This photo is of Liam Benjamin. He was born two months ago with heart problems. His parents, Cayto and Merly Díaz Carmona, have been attending our family meetings for almost three years. They have been going through a hard time of testing with the health of their third child. Liam has already undergone surgery and when he turns 8 months, he will have (God willing) his second operation. **Please pray** for Cayto, Merly, and for Liam Benjamin's recovery, and may the Almighty strengthen this beloved family.

Family: God is allowing us to see our two sons grow and advance in their studies, and He allows us to continue to instill in them the principles of His Word. This is, without a doubt, a good reason to pray. Please pray that our good God would touch their hearts with a personal commitment to Him.

Thank you very much, my beloved brothers and sisters, for your prayers. May God remember each one of you and continue to use you for the extension of His Kingdom. May the Almighty bless you.

Hugs,

Bryan, Evelyng, David, and Nathan Huyhua



Would you partner to provide the support we must raise for the mission of World Reach to serve in Peru?

Go to **world-reach.org/donate** to give once or set up monthly recurring gifts under the campaign for **B. Huyhua.**

Make a check payable to World Reach and mail to the address below with a note indicating your preference for supporting **"B. Huyhua ministry".**